
Meeting Minutes

Eastside TNT October 11, 2022 Meeting Minutes

Facilitator:  Paul Harvey

Attendees: Kevin Cook, Gloria Sage, Shavel Edwards, Ken Garno, Joan Royle, Tina Zagyva, Captain Ralph

Bowering, Beverly Griffin, Laura LaVine, Matt Micheletti, Jake Losowski, Lisa Hart, Heather W, Lynne

Odell, Kyra Morille

September 13, 2022 meeting minutes:  Beverly Griffin motioned to approve the minutes as written,

Kevin Cook seconded, all were in favor

Issues for District Representatives/Elected Officials/City Departments:   There were no representatives in

attendance.

Facilitator Nominations:   Attendees reminded there were vacancies for TNT Facilitators.   If interested,

potential candidates asked to submit names to TNT.

TNT Citywide Update:  Tina Zagyva, TNT Operations Manager will be leaving TNT to pursue opportunities

elsewhere.   Matt Micheletti will be replacing her.   The Eastside TNT community would like to thank Tina

for all of her hard work and support of the TNT process throughout the years.  The committee also would

like to welcome Matt as the new TNT Operations Manager.

Captain Ralph Bowering:

Captain Bowering fielded questions from the community.  He also provided an overview of the crime

activities on the Eastside.  He reported that there were a significant number of arrests attributed to

burglaries.  The numbers continue to be problematic for the community. Numerous burglaries identified

were associated with identified groups of individuals.  Although the numbers remain high, they have

plateaued.  If you see something, say something.   Captain Bowering, encouraged the community to

report any suspicious activities.  Neighbors have been great with sharing videos and other information to

help offset some of the activities.  Captain Bowering will submit copies of the report to the committee

for distribution.

Announcements:

● Kevin Cook, community liaison for Lemoyne updated the committee on the September meeting

held to implement a Neighborhood Association for the Salt Springs Area.  Meeting at Bethany

Baptist on October 27th community group for Salt Springs.

● Joan Royle, encouraged all to attend the Westcott Community Annual Meeting to be held

November 3, 2022.  Membership is 50.00

● Ken Garno, reminded all of the upcoming Tick and Deer advisory meeting.   Both Pam Hunter

and Rachel May will be proposing a bill, January 2022 to help reduce ticks and deer population

● Kyra Morille, ESF is seeking to identify those community members involved with the Morningside

Community Garden.  She is looking to explore the Garden’s effects on the community.

● Lynne Odell:   Seeking directives and guidance as to how to implement a public honorarium in

the Westcott area for those deserving to be honored.



● Laura Lavine:   Currently networking with a small group of neighbors communicating pertinent

information such as safety and security information, houses listed for sale and other resourceful

information etc.

● Gloria Sage requesting to discuss needed for sidewalks in certain areas of the community.  TNT

will attempt to identify applicable city officials to invite to respond to her concerns.

Kevin motioned to adjourn at 7@pm, Gloria Sage seconded, all in favor


